Southeast Louisiana Flood Protection Authority – West (SLFPA-W)
Technical, Operations and Maintenance Committee Meeting
Friday, April 29, 2011
The Technical, Operations and Maintenance Committee of the Southeast Louisiana Flood Protection Authority – West (SLFPA-W) met on April 29, 2011 with Mr. Wilkinson, chairman, and Mr. Viera in attendance. Mr. Morgan joined the meeting via telephone. Mr. Spohrer, Mr. Caluda, Mr. Lestelle and Ms. Bouie were also present. Dr. Westerink arrived shortly after the meeting was called to order.
Mr. Wilkinson called the meeting to order in the Commissioner’s meeting room located at 7001 River Road, Marrero, Louisiana, at approximately 3:00 PM.
The Committee unanimously approved the agenda as amended.
There were no comments from the public.
The Committee reviewed and unanimously approved the minutes from the previous meeting dated March 28, 2011.
Mr. Spohrer updated the committee on the various Red Zone projects.  Soil samples from sections of WBV-14c.2 are being analyzed for unsuitable materials, 14e.2 is going well, and the USACE is monitoring a monolith on WBV-33.  
Mr. Spohrer also informed the committee that the Corps will have their paint expert inspect the gates at issue on WBV-1, 2a & 2b.  The inspection will include a visit to the offsite location where the gates are being painted. 
Mr. Caluda updated the committee on the GIWW (WBV-90).  Some testing of Pump 13 has revealed an issue with a bearing.  Also, the modification for the Keel Coolers has not been finalized.
The committee briefly discussed and unanimously agreed to recommend board approval of the cost to repair the rubber on the Algiers Ferry Gate.

Other matters discussed were the monitoring of the river’s flood stage and any preparations that would need to be implemented if necessary.  The current flood stage of the river has affected or halted work on several projects. 
The next Technical, Operations and Maintenance Committee meeting will be held at 7001 River Road, Marrero, Louisiana 70072 on Monday, May 23, 2011 at 3:00 PM.


There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at approximately 4:35 PM.
